




APPLYING FOR STATE AND FEDERAL TAX CREDITS AFTER THE NATIONAL PARK SERVICE 
TRANSITIONS TO ELECTRONIC SUBMISSIONS IN 2023 

As of the creation of this document, the National Park Service is in the process of developing a fully electronic submission and 
review process for projects seeking Federal Historic Rehabilitation Tax Credits.  This will include the electronic submission of all 
application forms, drawings, photographs, and other review materials sent in for participation in the Federal Program.   

While we have no firm date for this transition beyond an anticipated 2023 implementation, DHR has been told that once the 
electronic submission process is established by NPS there will be a several-month transition period where either electronic or 
paper copies will continue to be accepted by NPS, culminating in a firm date when no new paper applications or materials will be 
accepted by NPS.   

IMPORTANT: 
Once the final transition to electronic submission has been made, NPS will no longer accept any paper copies  

of application materials. Electronic submissions for Federal Program review will be mandatory at that time. Hard 
copy submissions will continue to be required for State Historic Rehabilitation Tax Credit Program applications. 

At this time, the final process and procedure for electronic submission of Federal Program materials is not finalized.  However, 
we are able to share the following information and guidance: 

1) DHR will continue to receive and review State Historic Rehabilitation Tax Credit Program projects as paper
submissions, even after NPS transitions to an electronic submission process.

2) Projects seeking both State and Federal historic tax credits will be responsible for concurrently submitting both a hard
copy -AND- an identical electronic copy of all application materials to DHR.

The only difference between the State’s hard copy and the Federal electronic copy will be the signature line – DHR will
continue to require an original, wet-ink signature on all application materials submitted for the State Program.

3) NPS will provide all guidance related to file type, file size, formatting, file naming conventions, and organization for the
electronic files. It will be the applicant’s responsibility to ensure that their electronic submission meets the requirements
established by NPS.  Requirements for the electronic submissions will be available on the NPS website.

4) DHR’s only involvement in the management of the electronic files will be to have a method to receive the electronic file
when the application is initially submitted, to store that electronic file while DHR Review Staff completes the State
Program review, and to then transfer the electronic file and our review recommendations to the NPS’s secure file share
site once the State review is completed.

At this time the process for applicant/consultant submission of the electronic files to DHR is not yet finalized.  The DHR
tax credit website will be updated with additional information and guidance as soon as this information is available,
following the establishment of guidance by NPS.

5) DHR will continue to utilize the Federal forms for the Part 1, Part 2, and Amendment applications that are submitted for
projects seeking both State and Federal historic tax credits.
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